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Report for the 27th General Assembly 
FIG Working Week in Athens, May 2004 

 
Summary on the Nominations to  

Commission chairs-elect 2004-2006 and Chairs 2006-2010 
 
The Commission Review Group (with the Nomination Review Group), which was established 
by the General Assembly in 2003 to review the nominations for Commission chairs-elect 
2004-2006 and Chairs 2006-2010 has provided its report to the President of FIG 17 March 
2004. 
 
In the report it is summarized that the Member Associations have nominated the following 
individuals: 
 
Commission 1:   Yaacoub Saade (Ordre des Geometres-Topographes du Liban) 
Commission 2:   Bela Markus (Magyar Foldemeresi, Terkepeszeti es Taverzkelesi, 

Hungary) 
Commission 3;   Chryssy Potsiou (Hellenic Association of Rural and Surveying 

Engineers; Technical Chamber of Greece) 
Robert Mahoney (Royal Institute of Chartered Surveyors, RICS, UK) 

Commission 4: No nomination  
Commission 5: Rudolf Staiger (DVW – Deutscher Verein fur Vermessungswesen – 

Gesellschaft fur Geodesie, Geoinformation und Landmanagement, 
Germany) 

Commission 6: No nomination 
Commission 7: Andras Ossko (Magyar Foldmeresi, Terkepeszeti es Taverzkelesi, 

Hungary) 
Winfried Hawerk (DVW – Deutscher Verein für Vermessungswesen 
– Gesellschaft für Geodesie, Geoinformation und Landmanagement, 
Germany) 

Commission 8: Diane Dumashie (RICS, UK) (Proposal to serve out the current term) 
 Nominated to chair elect: 
 Spike Boydell (RICS UK/Fiji) 
 August Rosnes (Norges Jordskiftekandidatforening NJKF, Norway) 
Commission 9: Simon Adcock (The Institution of Surveyors, Australia) 
 Kauko Viitanen (Finnish Association of Surveyors MIL, Finland) 
Commission 10: Andrew Morley (Institution of Civil Engineering Surveyors ICES, 

UK) 
 
In its consideration of the nominees the Commission Review Group has reviewed the 
curriculum vitae for each candidate and other information submitted by the respective 
member organization. In addition it has contacted the current Commission chairs asking for 
their appraisal of the candidates.  
 
The CRG has considered the objective of geographical, cultural, linguistic and gender 
distribution and noted, that of the twelve nominees nine nominees are Europeans, two are 
from the Pacific region and one is from a Middle East. Of the twelve, one nominee is a 
woman.  



 
The CRG also noted that there are multiple nominees for chair-elect of Commissions 3, 7, 8 
and 9 and that the General Assembly must vote accordingly. 
 
As a summary the CRG found that all candidates are suitably qualified for the position, have 
the support of their member associations, have been active in the commissions, are members 
of their respective Member Associations and are known and recognized in the profession and 
in FIG. 
 

 
Prof. Holger Magel 
President of FIG 
 
March 2004 


